
Welcome to 2018! A new year is upon us and with it, comes renewed interest and energy 

around one of our neighborhood jewels, Carondelet Park! At the last HHIA meeting, we 

were delighted to hear from Hannah Ehrlich regarding her appointment as President of 

Friends of Carondelet Park (FoCP).  

 

The mission of FoCP is to ensure the park's stability as an icon for surrounding neighbor-

hoods and to accelerate improvements that provide a wholesome environment where visi-

tors can enjoy recreational activities and be inspired by the historical legacy and unique natu-

ral habitat of one of St. Louis' oldest and most beautiful parks. 

 

To kick things off, FoCP is looking for public input on what would you most like to see hap-

pen at Carondelet park. Please take a moment to visit their Facebook page and let your voice 

be heard! https://www.facebook.com/pg/FriendsofCarondeletPark 

 

We at HHIA welcome Hannah and look forward to working together and great things to 

come for Carondelet Park!  
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Neighborhood Meeting 

Monday, January 22, 7 pm, Carondelet Park Rec Plex 

Speakers:  Sara Figueroa, Emergency Preparedness Coordinator and Gregory FX Daly 

DECEMBER/JANUARY 2018 

HOLLY HILLS IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION (HHIA)  

Grand to Morganford  and Bates to Loughborough 



It was so wonderful to see all of the festive Christmas lights.  Christmas is my fa-

vorite holiday. It is a time of the year to celebrate with family and friends.  I do 

hope each and everyone of you had a wonderful holiday with your family.   

 

Monday, January 22 at 7:00 PM at the Rec Plex in the Respect Room.  Guest speak-

er at this meeting will be Sara Figueroa, Emergency Preparedness Coordinator and 

will give us a presentation on the Functional Needs Registry of the City of St. Louis.  

There also is the possibility that Gregory FX Daly will stop by and speak to us 

about taxes. 

 
 

Anna Baldwin 

 

 

Membership Information: 

 

HHIA’s regular and business memberships or renewals are accessible on the HHIA 

webpage at holyhills.info or you may mail your checks to HHIA, Attn:  Membership, 

PO Box 22144, St. Louis, MO 63116.  

Letter From the President 

HHIA BOARD MEMBERS &  

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

 

Anna Baldwin, President 

president@hollyhills.info 

Mike Dauphin, Vice President 

Kendal Dauphin, Treasurer 

Lisa Bertke, Recording Secretary 

Eileen Muir, Membership Secretary 

Stacy Ross, Immediate Past President 

Tara Jenney, Member-at-Large 

Beth Murphy, Member-at-Large 

Jim Sahaida, Member-at-Large 

Hannah Ehrlich,  

Community Garden Manager 

garden@hollyhills.info 
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IMPORTANT CONTACT INFORMATION 

The Holly Hills Improvement  

Association (HHIA) was formed on 

September 10, 1927. Since its  

inception, HHIA has worked to  

promote the well being of   

Holly Hills and its residents. 

Police (non-emergency) 231-1212 

First District Police 444-0100 

Holly Hills Police Liaison, Officer Steve Wilson  393-8453  

Citizens’ Service Bureau 622-4800 

Problem Properties, Officer Ginger Kavanaugh 444-0171 

Anonymous Drug, Gang, Homicide Police Line 241-COPS 

Alderman Sarah Wood Martin 11th Ward 622-3287 

Kathryn Woodard—Ward 11 NIS 657-1364 

Alderman Beth Murphy 13th Ward 589-6836 

Andrew Hernandez—Ward 13 NIS 657-1368 

State Rep. Fred Wessels 81st District 573-751-0438 

State Senator Jake Hummel 4th District 573-751-3599 

State Senator Jamillah Nasheed 5th District 573-751-4415 

Humane Society 647-8800 

Lost Pets stllostpets.org 



Active as of January 4, 2018 

 
4091 Concordia $29,000 (UC) 

3902 Bates $49,000 (UC) 

4180 Concordia $53,820 

4153 Burgen $64,900 

4142 Concordia $66,999 

4058 Concordia $75,900 

4176 Burgen $80,000 (UC) 

4135 Burgen $88,920 

4079 Concordia $108,000 

4128 Concordia $115,000 

3920 Burgen $124,500 

3813 Burgen $129,900 

4128 Rosa $144,900 (UC) 

6116 Newport $148,900 (UC) 

3904 Burgen $149,900 

5934 Marwinette $159,900 

3629 Wilmington (MF) (UC) $159,900 

4162 Federer $164,900 (UC) 

4089 Fillmore $164,900 (UC) 

6135 Adkins $184,000 

3916 Dover (MF) (UC) $185,000 

3942 Fillmore (MF) (UC) $189,900 

3935 Fillmore (MF) (UC) $199,900 

6110 Arendes $224,500 (UC) 

3926 Bowen $245,000 

4060 Alma $250,000 (UC) 

6112 Leona $259,900 

3924 Federer $318,000 
3899 Holly Hills $385,000 (UC) 

4941 Holly Hills $435,000 (UC) 

HOLLY HILLS REAL ESTATE COURTESY OF PAUL SAGER 
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Sold as of January 4, 2018 

 

4250 Bates $30,000 

3915 Burgen $65,000 

3860 Bates $66,000 

4116 Wilmington $95,000 

4144 Bates $99,900 

6120 Adkins $116,100 

3914 Burgen $125,000 

6017 Grand $127,000 

5616 Arendes $134,300 

5918 Leona $142,000 

4108 Haven $158,000 

3629 Dover (MF) $175,000 

3622 Bellerive $209,000 

3672 Bellerive $337,000 

3953 Federer $360,000 

3836 Wilmington (MF) $552,500 



Roll call  
 

Present: Anna Baldwin, Lisa Bertke, Beth Murphy, 

Mike Dauphin, Jim Sahaida, Tara Ohler, Stacy Ross  

Absent: Kendal Dauphin, Eileen Muir  

 

Introduce New Neighbors 
 

Guest Speakers  
 

Alderwoman Sarah Martin - Hope everyone had a good 

Thanksgiving. A little shy on info as we were on holiday break 

at the board. Hannah Butz and I met about Hannah taking 

over Friends of Carondelet Park. Would like to see the Lyle 

House...start out small with some Christmas lights. Trying to 

work on a pop-up hot chocolate or coffee shop. People of a 

certain age have never been in there. It’s historical and im-

portant and a big part of our neighborhood. Cross your fin-

gers as this would be great for the neighborhood. Francis 

Park has a coffee shop and it is always packed. 

 

Lyons School pending historic tax credits. A lot of people in 

the neighborhood attended the school, it was open until the 

mid-90s. Will be turned into condos. Hinging on historic tax 

credits which have all been sold for the year. Lots of talk 

about whether or not these credits will continue to exist...call 

your governor or legislator to tell them how important the 

credits are. Most new developments use these credits. Sec-

ond largest pasta manufacturer is buying Apex Metal finishing. 

Apex Metal is buying an entire block for their new place. Had 

a huge 11th Ward clean up a few weeks ago. The Spanish 

Society hosted the after-party. 

 

Amanda Doyle, St. Louis Author—My books were in the 

recent warehouse fire. Author of “100 Things To Do in St. 

Louis Before You Die”. All books written about St. Louis. 

Published by local Reedy Press. My first book: “ Guidebook 

to St. Louis Neighborhoods”. Covers Wentzville to Belleville. 

“100 Things To Do in St. Louis Before You Die” is a bucket 

list of 100 things to do in the area. “To the Top, the Gateway 

Arch Story” is a children’s book. I thought how hard could it 

be to write a children’s book...apparently it’s really hard. Sto-

ry of two kids and their first trip to the arch with their grand-

pa. “Standing Up For Civil Rights in St. Louis” is a history of 

civil rights in St. Louis, a 

 

companion book to the exhibit at the History Museum. 

“Missouri Almanac 2018-2019”. Famous Missourians, largest 

walnut, etc. 

When we first published “100 Things To Do in St. Louis Be-

fore You Die”, first edition, they wanted more. There are 

now 73 of these books across the country...all written by a 

local crazy person like me who is really excited about their 

city.  

 

Officer Wilson – Looks like we have a bunch of potential 

police recruits in the front row, keep those uniforms on. 

Want to thank everyone for voting for Prop P. Millennials are 

leaving us...but they like the city work. They are dedicated 

when they come on...we are the best police dept in the area. 

County has no problem gobbling them up...they love the city 

experience. Just wanted to say thank you for that. Crime 

Summary. PCS on Bates and Grand seems to get robbed a 

lot. Domino’s is another big target, unfortunately. Carjackings 

are up in the city of St. Louis. Just had one in St. Louis Hills 

over the weekend. Holly Hills hasn’t’ been touched. If you’re 

not paying attention, you are a good target. They’re just 

walking around, not shying away or hiding in the bushes. If 

you see someone suspicious, call someone for help. Don’t 

stick around. Just be aware of your surroundings. It’s the holi-

days...the FedEx trucks. Have your neighbors keep an eye 

out. Package pirates. Shaw and Soulard have taken a beating. 

Got a call the other day about a car following the UPS truck. 

Didn’t see anything once I got there. 

 

Hannah Ehrlich – Recently took over Friends of Caronde-

let Park Assoc. It was started in 2001 by a bunch of moms in 

the neighborhood to get new playground equipment. They 

went to the Parks Dept and they asked for a civilian board 

group. They have helped a lot with the walking trails, paving 

them, replanting of trees, new trash cans, etc. As is the na-

ture of the beast, it has ran out of steam. We hope to rectify 

that. 

 

Former Ideas for Carondelet Park are Dog park, Boats at the 

boat house, Cleaning up the lake, Lyle House on the historic 

register, Getting valleys back to their intended purpose.  

These are old goals but still relevant today. Please rank them 

in order of your interest. This is your park and you know 

best. Three people on our board currently. If you have some 

time, talent, or treasure, please join our board. We would 

also love to have you just help out. 

 

Contact: Hannah Ehrlich 314.605.9622 butzhan-

nah@yahoo.com https://friendsofcarondeletpark.org/ 

 

Alderwoman Murphy – 13th Ward – legislation, not a 

whole lot going on right now. Lawsuit against ScottTrade, will 

be heard next month, concerning the amount of money that 

the city if putting in to renovate ScottTrade. The initial lease, 

they weren’t honest and we are trying to get them to put a 

ticket tax on the ticket so that the people that use 

ScottTrade on a regular basis will help pay for renovations 

rather than the city.  

Minutes from the November 27 HHIA Meeting 

PAGE 4  HOLLY HILLS IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS 



Page 5 

Legalizing marijuana bill, Pres. Reed introduced another bill 

before Thanksgiving. I think the city passing something is going 

to be kind’ve ridiculous because the state law can override. 

They will override it just like the minimum wage. We will 

eventually get medical marijuana at the state level. My biggest 

problem is that it has already been de-penalized. It is a ticket-

able offense only at this point. Isn’t a priority currently for the 

police anyway. My problem with Megan Green’s bill, it took 

away the authority of employers to test employees. I would 

think that almost any employer would want to retain that 

option. Megan may have removed that section already. Three 

Habitat for Humanity homes going up...on Ulena. New home 

on Grace being built. St. Cecilia’s Historic District is starting a 

new neighborhood association. Carondelet Park improve-

ments, as the monies are made available. Went through the 

dog park thing a year ago...the park can donate an area to use. 

But it has to be managed by citizens or an association. In Wil-

more Park, which isn’t very far, the people that use it pay a 

fee...you need running water and other amenities. Sarah and I 

have scouted the park for a good spot...it has to be fenced 

and need water. Need an awful lot of people to sign on and 

pay a certain fee to make it work. People also need to volun-

teer, you also need lighting. Lyon Park is already fenced, that 

might be a good choice for someone that is interested in a 

dog park. Mr. Yummy....trying to put in a pizza place. They’re 

going to go for a beer license and outdoor patio. It is all feasi-

ble. They haven’t showed me anything yet as far as plans. 

Delfino’s...he already has a pizza place downtown. I’m going to 

go check it out...it would be nice if something would go in 

there. St. Louis Chess Club is looking for a place to put out-

door chess tables. Thinking of Sebilj park. We would like 

some in Carondelet Park too. Also adding playground equip-

ment near the Carondelet YMCA.  

 

Steve Butz – Cops Walking a Beat – We have a unique pro-

gram in Holly Hills. Just two weeks ago we had our one year 

anniversary of our Cops Walking a Beat program. The idea 

was that we would get local cops and we have several of 

them that live in our neighborhood or grew up in the neigh-

borhood and they patrol in pairs in uniform. It’s been going 

on for about a year. I went back on the SLMPD website and I 

got the last nine years of crime data, came up with average 

month of crime stats. Based upon that large sampling pool, 

crime in our neighborhood has gone down 29%. We have 

about 2,000 households in Holly Hills. The goal was 25% par-

ticipation. That is the money that we use to pay Campbell 

Security to hire these officers to work secondary. We just 

broke the 410 household mark. There is also a link on the 

Holly Hills Improvement Association website which has a 

Paypal option. You can sign up for $10-20 a month...all I ask is 

that if you love the program, if you love your neighborhood, 

it’s a great way to help. Between that and the neighborhood 

patrol (Rat Patrol) we are bucking a trend. The idea is spread-

ing...Channel 5 called today. The interest is grow-

ing...tomorrow night I will be at Trinity Lutheran in Caronde-

let to expand to Carondelet. The program has expanded to 

the Hill, also spoken at Tower Grove Heights. If every person 

helped out if would be $2 a month, per household. All of 

these cops they have to work secondary. They have all the 

rights and privileges of an active duty officer. Have a meeting 

tomorrow to discuss Deputies on Duty...another way to ex-

pand it and make it more affordable for other neighborhoods. 

We have done a few homes where an off duty officer sits on 

the front porch and takes notes. 

 

When an off duty cop calls in a problem...it makes a differ-

ence. We did push a few drug dealers off a block in Caronde-

let. This group Holly Hills does more than any other 

group...successful because of HHIA. 

 

Please donate to Toys for Tots, the Marine Corps League on 

Leona is collecting toys. Next meeting, January 22, 2018 

 

Complete meeting minutes located online at http://

hollyhills.info/minutes/ 

 

 

  

Minutes from the November 27 HHIA Meeting (cont.) 
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Save The City Hall Fee Office  

For the 18 years, St. Louis City Hall has housed a Department of Revenue Fee Office, where citizens can handle their business 

with the city and the state all under one roof. But a recent state decision rescinded St. Louis City's management of the office 

and awarded it to an unnamed bidder that provided no details, no location, and no plans to match the accommodations offered 

by that office.  

 

A letter was recently submitted on behalf of the Ward 13 Dems to the Governor's Office, the Department of Revenue, the 

Director of Purchasing, and the Commissioner's Office, asking the State of Missouri to retain the Department of Revenue Fee 

Office located in City Hall. This office is extremely convenient, has an excellent customer service record, and is the only place 

in the region where our homeless residents can get a state issued identification card.  

 

To see a copy of the letter, visit https://www.facebook.com/Ward13DemsSTL/  

 

You can also send a letter showing your support by visiting  https://a ctionnetwork.org/letters/save-city-halls-dor-fee-office 
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As part of our ongoing Neighbor Spotlight series, we sat 

down with Don Occhi (prounounced “O-chee”). The retired 

interior designer is an enthusiastic Holly Hills resident. His 

second-floor apartment at Leona and Fillmore is furnished 

with an eclectic mix of styles and periods, both old and new, 

and its walls of are lined with photographs of St. Louis. His 

backyard is one large stone patio with a fountain and fire-

place, and multiple seating areas including a “dining room” 

and “living room.” He moved to Holly Hills from New Melle 

in St. Charles County in 2009. 

 

Q. Why did you move to Holly Hills? 

After my wife died, I decided to move back (to St. Louis). I 

looked everywhere I’d ever lived. Holly Hills was the perfect 

place to live. It’s close to downtown. It’s close to everything. 

My brother lives in St. Louis Hills and he has to drive every-

where. In New Melle, the closest grocery store was 10 miles 

away. 

 

Q. You mentioned looking at every place you’d ever 

lived. 

I grew up in St. Louis Hills. I bought my first house on Marine 

Avenue (in the Marine Villa neighborhood). I lived in the Cen-

tral West End, and on South Jefferson. I’ve owned buildings 

all over the city. 

 

Q. I know you were thinking about moving. 

When I bought the building there was a beauty shop in front 

and an apartment in the back on the first floor. Instead of 

moving I’m going to redo the downstairs. I’ve talked about 

doing this. I’ve got to do it now or never. It’s going to have 

two bedrooms, two bathrooms, a big living room and a galley 

kitchen. 

 

Q. I hear you like to entertain 

I usually have a couple big parties in the summer and a few 

people–three, four, five–over all the time. I like to serve out-

side. I eat breakfast outside every day. I like to go out, laugh, 

and have fun. 

 

Q. How would you describe the neighborhood to 

someone? 

Holly Hills has great architecture, different priced housing, 

two great schools and people of different ages. You have eve-

rything within a mile – the Y, food, hardware. I can walk to 

five bars and restaurants. It’s amazing to see people walking 

dogs and pushing strollers. It’s got a little bit of everything.   

Neighbor Spotlight—Don Occhi 
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Carondelet Park Advisory Meeting December Minutes  

The meeting was called to order by Peggy Meyer at 5:00PM. 

Present: Dean Ehrenheim, Kim Haegele, Peggy Meyer, Sr. Mar-

ion Renkens, Ted Hartzler, Hannah Erlich, Sarah Martin 

 

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of 

the September 19th board meeting.  The motion carried. 

 

Kim Haegele updated the board on the following old business 

items: 

 

All of the old business items are ready to go.  Alderman signa-

tures are needed.  Packages are ready.  Bird Habitat and Lyle 

House ready to go out to bid.  Signage – bid already came in 

within budget.  Boathouse improvements are complete.  We 

are waiting for BPS to turn bathrooms over to the parks dept. 

– boathouse.  Work on signage should begin right away.   

 

Pickle Ball courts – may be on next year’s list of park improve-

ments 

 

The fitness station series spot has been chosen.  Choosing and 

ordering the equipment is currently in process.  This project 

will be completed by the summer. 

 

The flag and pole have been replaced across from the Lyle 

House. 

 

New Business: 

 

Hannah Erlich – took over Friends of Carondelet Park.  They 

want to have a pop-up hot chocolate and coffee valentine’s 

event.  They would like to see the Lyle House used.  It would 

be a great place for a small business.  The windows are being 

replaced, and all old furniture and other items will be removed 

soon.  The Friends of Carondelet Park would like to have 

some fundraising or volunteer events to possibly help with 

Lyle House improvements – beautification and historic preser-

vation.   

 

Sarah – baseball fields - new backstops, laser grading, poured 

foundation and new player benches/dug-out areas.  The back 

baseball field is going to be turned into a permanent soccer 

field.  The work should be completed by summer. 

 

There is a metal trashcan that looks burned along HH and 

Livingston that needs to be removed.   Note: This was re-

moved on 12/21. 

 

Announcements – None 

 

The next meeting of the board will be on Tuesday, March 20, 

at 5:00PM in the Honesty Room at the Rec Complex. 
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HHIA Merchandise 
 

Help Support HHIA by showing your Holly Hills pride! Visit our website for an 

assortment of logoed items from Holly Hills Grills Aprons, t-shirts, flags and 

more! Adult, child and infant items available. We even have something for the 

gardener with Holly Hills Garden Plots! 

 

Shop now at hollyhills.info 
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Annual Holly Hills Holiday Decorating Contest 

A big thank you to everyone who decorated this year for the holidays. It was hard not to be filled with holiday cheer just by 

traveling around our neighborhood. Tough choice as always, but here is the list of this year’s decorating contest winners:   

 

1ST PLACE  - 4108 Holly Hills Blvd 

 

2ND PLACE - 4110 Wilmington 

 

3RD PLACE -  4228 Bates 

 

BEST BLOCK AWARD -  3800 and 3900 Holly Hills  

 

VERY HONORABLE MENTION - 6120 Leona, 6158 Leona , 4136 Wilmington, 3689 Bellerive (resembles a gumdrop village), 

3999 Dover (Charlie Brown Christmas), 5939 Coronado, 6153 Marwinette, 4095 Toenges 
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Holly Hills Life 



HOL LY H ILLS  

IM PR O VEME N T 

ASSO CI A T IO N  

PO Box 22144  

St. Louis, MO 63116 

info@hollyhills.info 

Hollyhills.info 

Household Membership ∣ includes 1 Euro Sticker $15  

Business Membership ∣ Includes business-card ad $25  

Large Flag  $49  

Garden Flag $25  

Women's T-shirt ∣ light gray ∣ forest green S-M-L ∣ $15 

Men's T-shirt ∣ light gray ∣ kelly green S-M-L-XL ∣ $15 ∣ XXL $18 

Longsleeve unisex T-shirt ∣ light gray ∣ dark gray S-M-L-XL ∣ $20 ∣ XXL $22 

Additional Euro Stickers - Member exclusive $2 
   
Name  

Address   

Phone  

Email 1  

Email 2  

Phone   

New Membership Renewal “Green” email newsletter delivery 




